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Old Woman, the Merchant and the King, The, i. 265..The dealer stood at her head and one of the merchants said, "I bid a thousand dinars for her."
Quoth another, "I bid eleven hundred dinars;" [and a third, "I bid twelve hundred"]. Then said a fourth merchant, "Be she mine for fourteen
hundred dinars." And the biddings stood still at that sum. Quoth her owner, "I will not sell her save with her consent. If she desire to be sold, I will
sell her to whom she willeth." And the slave-dealer said to him, "What is her name?" "Her name is Sitt el Milah," (11) answered the other;
whereupon the dealer said to her, "By thy leave, I will sell thee to yonder merchant for this price of fourteen hundred dinars." Quoth she, "Come
hither to me." So he came up to her and when he drew near, she gave him a kick with her foot and cast him to the ground, saying, "I will not have
that old man." The slave-dealer arose, shaking the dust from his clothes and head, and said, "Who biddeth more? Who is desirous [of buying?]"
Quoth one of the merchants, "I," and the dealer said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, shall I sell thee to this merchant?" "Come hither to me," answered she;
but he said "Nay; speak and I will hearken to thee from my place, for I will not trust myself to thee," And she said, "I will not have him.".125. The
Muslim Champion and the Christian Lady cccclxxiv.Sharpers, The Money-Changer and the Ass, The, ii. 41..? ? ? ? ? t. The Weaver who became a
Physician by his Wife's Commandment dccccix.On the morrow, she said to the old man, "Get thee to the money-changer and fetch me the
ordinary." So he repaired to the money-changer and delivered him the message, whereupon he made ready meat and drink, as of his wont, [with
which the old man returned to the damsel and they ate till they had enough. When she had eaten,] she sought of him wine and he went to the Jew
and fetched it. Then they sat down and drank; and when she grew drunken, she took the lute and smiting it, fell a-singing and chanted the following
verses:.? ? ? ? ? c. Story of the Chief of the Old Cairo Police cccxliv.? ? ? ? ? And when I long to look upon thy face, My life is perished with desire
straightway..? ? ? ? ? Indeed her glance, her sides are soft; but none the less, alas! Her heart is harder than the rock; there is no mercy there..As for
the woman, whenas the man went out from her, she resolved to depart; so she went forth, saying in herself, 'There is no journeying for me in
woman's attire.' Then she donned men's apparel, such as is worn of the pious, and set out and wandered over the earth; nor did she leave going till
she entered a certain city. Now the king of that city had an only daughter in whom he gloried and whom he loved, and she saw the devotee and
deeming her a pilgrim youth, said to her father, 'I would fain have this youth take up his abode with me, so I may learn of him wisdom and
renunciation and religion.' Her father rejoiced in this and commanded the [supposed] pilgrim to take up his sojourn with his daughter in his palace.
Now they were in one place and the king's daughter was strenuous to the utterest in continence and chastity and nobility of mind and magnanimity
and devotion to the worship of God; but the ignorant slandered her (5) and the folk of the realm said, 'The king's daughter loveth the pilgrim youth
and he loveth her.'.The zephyr's sweetness on the coppice blew, ii. 235..Then the king acquainted the people [of his court] with the matter and said
to them,' O folk, how deem ye of my looking to the issues of affairs?' And they all marvelled at his wisdom and foresight. Then he turned to his
father and said to him, 'Hadst thou looked to the issue of thine affair and dealt deliberately in that which thou didst, there had not betided thee this
repentance and grief all this time.' Then he let bring his mother and they rejoiced in each other and lived all their days in joy and gladness. What
then," continued the young treasurer, "is more grievous than the lack of looking to the issues of affairs? Wherefore hasten thou not in the slaying of
me, lest repentance betide thee and sore concern.".? ? ? ? ? And dar'dst, O dweller in the tents, to lift thine eyes to me, Hoping by stress to win of
me the amorous delight,.? ? ? ? ? s. The House with the Belvedere dccccxcv.Lo, since the day I left you, O my masters, iii. 24..So the chamberlain
went about that which he needed and assembling his wife's kinsfolk, said to them, 'I am resolved to put away my wife.' They took this ill of him
and complained of him and summoning him before the king, sat pleading with him. Now the king had no knowledge of that which had passed; so
he said to the chamberlain, 'Why wilt thou put her away and how can thy soul consent unto this and why takest thou unto thyself a goodly piece of
land and after forsakest it? 'May God amend the king!' answered the husband. 'By Allah, O king, I saw therein the track of the lion and fear to enter
the land, lest the lion devour me; and indeed the like of my affair with her is that which befell between the old woman and the draper's wife.' 'What
is their story?' asked the king; and the chamberlain said, 'Know, O king, that.As for King Shehriyar, he marvelled at Shehrzad with the utmost
wonder and drew her near to his heart, of his much love for her; and she was magnified in his eyes and he said in himself, "By Allah, the like of
this woman is not deserving of slaughter, for indeed the time affordeth not her like. By Allah, I have been heedless of mine affair, and had not God
overcome me with His mercy and put this woman at my service, so she might adduce to me manifest instances and truthful cases and goodly
admonitions and edifying traits, such as should restore me to the [right] road, [I had come to perdition!]. Wherefore to God be the praise for this
and I beseech Him to make my end with her like unto that of the vizier and Shah Bekht." Then sleep overcame the king and glory be unto Him who
sleepeth not!.Munir drank off his cup and ordered her eight hundred thousand dinars, whereat Kemeriyeh rejoiced and rising to her feet, kissed
Tuhfeh on her face and said to her, 'May the world not be bereaved of thee, O thou who lordest it over the hearts of Jinn and mortals!' Then she
returned to her place and the Sheikh Iblis arose and danced, till all present were confounded; after which he said to Tuhfeh, 'Indeed, thou
embellishest my festival, O thou who hast commandment over men and Jinn and rejoicest their hearts with thy loveliness and the excellence of thy
faithfulness to thy lord. All that thy hands possess shall be borne to thee [in thy palace and placed] at thy service; but now the dawn is near at hand;
so do thou rise and rest thee, as of thy wont' Tuhfeh turned and found with her none of the Jinn; so she laid her head on the ground and slept till she
had gotten her rest; after which she arose and betaking herself to the pool, made the ablution and prayed. Then she sat beside the pool awhile and
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pondered the affair of her lord Er Reshid and that which had betided him after her and wept sore..? ? ? ? ? How many a friend, for money's sake,
hath companied with me!.? ? ? ? ? a. The Christian Broker's Story xxv.? ? ? ? ? How many a king to me hath come, of troops and guards ensued,
And Bactrian camels brought with him, in many a laden line,.The Eleventh Day..Ali of Damascus and Sitt el Milah, Noureddin, iii. 3..When the
troops entered Baghdad, each of them alighted in his pavilion, whilst El Abbas encamped apart in a place near the Tigris and commanded to
slaughter for the troops, each day, that which should suffice them of oxen and sheep and bake them bread and spread the tables. So the folk ceased
not to come to him and eat of his banquet. Moreover, all the people of the country came to him with presents and rarities and he requited them
many times the like of their gifts, so that the lands were filled with his tidings and the report of him was bruited abroad among the folk of the
deserts and the cities..Vizier's Daughters, The Two Kings and the, iii. 145,.When it was the Nine hundred and thirtieth Night, Shehrzad said, "O
king, there is present in my thought a story which treateth of women's craft and wherein is a warning to whoso will be warned and an
admonishment to whoso will be admonished and whoso hath discernment; but I fear lest the hearing of this lessen me with the king and lower my
rank in his esteem; yet I hope that this will not be, for that it is a rare story. Women are indeed corruptresses; their craft and their cunning may not
be set out nor their wiles known. Men enjoy their company and are not careful to uphold them [in the right way], neither do they watch over them
with all vigilance, but enjoy their company and take that which is agreeable and pay no heed to that which is other than this. Indeed, they are like
unto the crooked rib, which if thou go about to straighten, thou distortest it, and which if thou persist in seeking to redress, thou breakest it;
wherefore it behoveth the man of understanding to be silent concerning them.".? ? ? ? ? Yet with perfidiousness (sure Fortune's self as thou Ne'er so
perfidious was) my love thou didst requite.? ? ? ? ? c. The Fishes and the Crab dcccciii.The folk flocked about them, to divert themselves with
watching the play, and they called the bystanders to witness of the wager and fell a-playing. El Abbas forbore the merchant, so he might lead him
on, and procrastinated with him awhile; and the merchant won and took of him the hundred dinars. Then said the prince, "Wilt thou play another
game?" And the other answered, "O youth, I will not play again, except it be for a thousand dinars." Quoth the prince, "Whatsoever thou stakest, I
will match thy stake with the like thereof." So the merchant brought out a thousand dinars and the prince covered them with other thousand. Then
they fell a-playing, but El Abbas was not long with him ere he beat him in the square of the elephant, (77) nor did he leave to do thus till he had
beaten him four times and won of him four thousand dinars..?Story of King Dadbin and His Viziers..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ee. Story of the Barber's Fifth
Brother clx.FIROUZ AND HIS WIFE (175).When the banquet was ended and the folk had dispersed, the king said to El Abbas, "I would fain have
thee [abide] with me and I will buy thee a house, so haply we may requite thee the high services for which we are beholden to thee; for indeed thy
due is imperative [upon us] and thy worth is magnified in our eyes; and indeed we have fallen short of thy due in the matter of distance." (83)
When the prince heard the king's speech, he rose and sat down (84) and kissing the earth, returned thanks for his bounty and said, "I am the king's
servant, wheresoever I may be, and under his eye." Then he recounted to him the story of the merchant and the manner of the buying of the house,
and the king said, "Indeed, I would fain have had thee with me and in my neighbourhood.".Then said the sharper, 'O folk, this is my friend and I
deposited with him a deposit, but he denieth it; so in whom shall the folk put trust after this?' And they said, 'This (49) is a man of worth and we
have found in him nought but trustiness and loyality and good breeding, and he is endowed with understanding and generosity. Indeed, he
avoucheth no falsehood, for that we have consorted with him and mixed with him and he with us and we know the sincerity of his religion.' Then
quoth one of them to the merchant, 'Harkye, such an one! Bethink thee and consult thy memory. It may not be but that thou hast forgotten.' But he
said, 'O folk, I know nothing of that which he saith, for indeed he deposited nought with me.' And the affair was prolonged between them. Then
said the sharper to the merchant, 'I am about to make a journey and have, praised be God the Most High, wealth galore, and this money shall not
escape me; but do thou swear to me.' And the folk said, 'Indeed, this man doth justice upon himself.' (50) Whereupon the merchant fell into that
which he misliked (51) and came near upon [suffering] loss and ill repute..? ? ? ? ? All, all, for thy sweet sake, I left; ay, I forsook Aziz, my sire,
and those akin to me that hight.?THE EIGHTH OFFICER'S STORY..Then they went on a little, and thieves met them and despoiling them of that
which remained with them, stripped them of their raiment and took the children from them; whereupon the woman wept and said to her husband,
'O man, put away from thee this folly and arise, let us follow the thieves, so haply they may have compassion on us and restore the children to us.'
'O woman,' answered he, 'have patience, for he who doth evil shall be requited with evil and his wickedness shall revert upon him. Were I to follow
them, most like one of them would take his sword and smite off my head and slay me; but have patience, for the issue of patience is praised.' Then
they fared on till they drew near a village in the land of Kirman, and by it a river of water. So he said to his wife, 'Abide thou here, whilst I enter the
village and look us out a place wherein we may take up our lodging.' And he left her by the water and entered the village..King Dadbin and his
Viziers, Story of, i. 104..46. The Loves of Budour and Jubeir ben Umeir dlxxxvii.Then said he to them one day, 'There was with us bread and the
locusts ate it; so we put in its place a stone, a cubit long and the like broad, and the locusts came and gnawed away the stone, because of the smell
of the bread.' Quoth one of his friends (and it was he who had given him the lie concerning the dog and the bread and milk), 'Marvel not at this, for
mice do more than that.' And he said, 'Go to your houses. In the days of my poverty, I was a liar [when I told you] of the dog's climbing upon the
shelf and eating the bread and spoiling the milk; and to-day, for that I am rich again, I say sooth [when I tell you] that locusts devoured a stone a
cubit long and a cubit broad.' They were confounded at his speech and departed from him; and the youth's good flourished and his case was
amended. (227) Nor," added the vizier,"is this stranger or more extraordinary than the story of the king's son who fell in love with the
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picture.".Now this (155) was the francolin that bore witness against him.'.Presently he came to the land of the Turks, (228) and he naked and
hungry and having with him nought but somewhat of jewels, bound about his fore-arm. So he went to the bazaar of the goldsmiths and calling one
of the brokers, gave him the jewels. The broker looked and seeing two great rubies, said to him, 'Follow me.' So he followed him, till he brought
him to a goldsmith, to whom he gave the jewels, saying, 'Buy these.' Quoth he, 'Whence hadst thou these?' And the broker replied, 'This youth is
the owner of them.' Then said the goldsmith to the prince, 'Whence hadst thou these rubies?' And he told him all that had befallen him and that he
was a king's son. The goldsmith marvelled at his story and bought of him the rubies for a thousand dinars..Then the king sent for the captain of the
thieves and bestowed on him a dress of honour, (142) commanding that all who loved the king should put off [their raiment and cast it] upon him.
(143) So there fell dresses of honour [and other presents] on him, till he was wearied with their much plenty, and Azadbekht invested him with the
mastership of the police of his city. Then he bade set up other nine gibbets beside the first and said to his son, "Thou art guiltless, and yet these
wicked viziers endeavoured for thy slaughter." "O my father," answered the prince, "I had no fault [in their eyes] but that I was a loyal counsellor to
thee and still kept watch over thy good and withheld their hands from thy treasuries; wherefore they were jealous and envied me and plotted against
me and sought to slay me," Quoth the king, "The time [of retribution] is at hand, O my son; but what deemest thou we should do with them in
requital of that which they did with thee? For that they have endeavoured for thy slaughter and exposed thee to public ignominy and soiled my
honour among the kings.".27. Alaeddin Abou es Shamat dxx."O king," answered the youth, "there is no great forgiveness save in case of a great
crime, for according as the offence is great, in so much is forgiveness magnified and it is no dishonour to the like of thee if he spare the like of me.
Verily, Allah knoweth that there is no fault in me, and indeed He commandeth unto clemency, and no clemency is greater than that which spareth
from slaughter, for that thy forgiveness of him whom thou purposest to put to death is as the quickening of a dead man; and whoso doth evil shall
find it before him, even as it was with King Bihkerd." "And what is the story of King Bihkerd?" asked the king. "O king," answered the youth,.? ? ?
? ? Thou whose desire possesseth my soul, the love of whom Hold on my reins hath gotten and will not let me free,.Selim and Selma, ii. 81..? ? ? ?
? My tears flow still, nor aye of bitterness I'm quit, Bewildered as I am betwixten hope and fear..72. Haroun er Reshid and the three Girls
ccclxxxvii.Tenth Officer's Story, The, ii. 172.Would God upon that bitterest day, when my death calls for me, i. 47."Be it as thou deemest,"
answered Er Reshid and caused return the damsel to her chamber, saying to her, "The Lady Zubeideh saith thus and thus." Quoth she, "God requite
her for me with good! Indeed, thou dealest equitably, O Commander of the Faithful, in this judgment." And he answered, "Go now to thy place,
and to-morrow we will let bring thy lord." So she kissed the earth and recited the following verses:.One day, there came a traveller and seeing the
picture, said, 'There is no god but God! My brother wrought this picture.' So the king sent for him and questioned him of the affair of the picture
and where was he who had wrought it. 'O my lord,' answered the traveller, 'we are two brothers and one of us went to the land of Hind and fell in
love with the king's daughter of the country, and it is she who is the original of the portrait. In every city he entereth, he painteth her portrait, and I
follow him, and long is my journey.' When the king's son heard this, he said,'Needs must I travel to this damsel.' So he took all manner rarities and
store of riches and journeyed days and nights till he entered the land of Hind, nor did he win thereto save after sore travail. Then he enquired of the
King of Hind and he also heard of him..Jesus, The Three Men and our Lord, i. 282..I seated myself amiddleward the saloon, misdoubting, and as I
sat, there came down on me from the estrade seven naked men, without other clothing than leather girdles about their waists. One of them came up
to me and took my turban, whilst another took my handkerchief, that was in my sleeve, with my money, and a third stripped me of my clothes; after
which a fourth came and bound my hands behind me with his girdle. Then they all took me up, pinioned as I was, and casting me down, fell
a-dragging me towards a sink-hole that was there and were about to cut my throat, when, behold, there came a violent knocking at the door. When
they heard this, they were afraid and their minds were diverted from me by fear; so the woman went out and presently returning, said to them, 'Fear
not; no harm shall betide you this day. It is only your comrade who hath brought you your noon-meal.' With this the new-comer entered, bringing
with him a roasted lamb; and when he came in to them, he said to them, 'What is to do with you, that ye have tucked up [your sleeves and
trousers]?' Quoth they, '[This is] a piece of game we have caught.'.? ? ? ? ? w. The Fox and the Folk (235) M.? ? ? ? ? Get thee to patience fair, if
thou remember thee of that Whose issues (quoth the Merciful) are ever benedight. (89).?STORY OF THE FULLER AND HIS WIFE..Suleiman
Shah and his Sons, Story of King, i. 150..? ? ? ? ? But deemed yourself secure from every changing chance Nor recked the ebb and flow of
Fortune's treacherous tide..King who knew the Quintessence of Things, The, i. 230..Kings and the Vizier's Daughters, The Two, iii. 145..Son, The
Rich Man and his Wasteful, i. 252..? ? ? ? ? Whenas the fire of passion flamed in my breast, with tears, Upon the day of wailing, to quench it I was
fain..When her master heard this, his reason fled for joy and he went to his friend the draper and said to him, "Thou wast right in the matter of the
damsel, for that she is enamoured of the young Damascene; so how shall I do?" Quoth the other, "Go to the bazaar and when thou seest him, salute
him and say to him, 'Indeed, thy departure the other day, without accomplishing thine occasion, was grievous to me; so, if thou be still minded to
buy the girl, I will abate thee an hundred dinars of that which thou badest for her, by way of hospitable entreatment of thee and making myself
agreeable to thee; for that thou art a stranger in our land.' If he say to thee, 'I have no desire for her' and hold off from thee, know that he will not
buy; in which case, let me know, so I may contrive thee another device; and if he say to thee other than this, conceal not from me aught..? ? ? ? ? b.
The Second Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor ccliii.? ? ? ? ? And on their saddles perched are warriors richly clad, That with their hands do smite on
kettle-drums amain..? ? ? ? ? A fire in mine entrails burns, than which the fire of the hells denounced For sinners' torment less scathing is: it seeketh
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me to slay..The prefect released the man and gave him back all that the thieves had taken from him; and he laid hands on the woman and the rest
and took forth of the house treasures galore. Amongst the rest, they found the money-bag of the Turcoman sheep-merchant. The thieves they nailed
up incontinent against the wall of the house, whilst, as for the woman, they wrapped her in one of her veils and nailing her [to a board, set her]
upon a camel and went round about the town with her. Thus God razed their dwelling-places and did away from me that which I feared. All this
befell, whilst I looked on, and I saw not my friend who had saved me from them the first time, whereat I marvelled to the utterest of marvel.
However, some days afterward, he came up to me, and indeed he had renounced (130) [the world] and donned a fakir's habit; and he saluted me
and went away..? ? ? ? ? When I recall the season of love-delight with them, The sweet of sleep forsakes me, my body wastes amain..The Eleventh
Night of the Month..? ? ? ? ? Far though you dwell, I'll ne'er your neighbourhood forget, O friends, whose lovers still for you are stupefied..? ? ? ? ?
The priests from all the convent came flocking onto it: With cries of joy and welcome their voices they did rear..? ? ? ? ? a. The King and his
Vizier's Wife dcccclxxx.?THE SIXTEENTH OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? My clothes of sendal are, my veil of the sun's light, The very
handiwork of God the Lord Most High..Wife and the Learned Man, Khelbes and his, i. 301..? ? ? ? ? When the flies light on food, from the platter
my hand I raise, though my spirit should long for the fare;.? ? ? ? ? I wander seeking East and West for you, and every time Unto a camp I come,
I'm told, "They've fared away again.".Then she took leave of me and I of her, after I had strained her to my bosom and embraced her and we had
kissed awhile. So she went away and I abode expecting the appointed day, till it came, when I arose and went forth, intending for the trysting-place;
but a friend of mine met me by the way [and would have me go home with him. So I accompanied him to his house] and when I came up [into his
sitting-chamber] he locked the door on me and went forth to fetch what we might eat and drink. He was absent till mid-day, then till the hour of
afternoon-prayer, whereat I was sore disquieted. Then he was absent till sundown, and I was like to die of chagrin and impatience; [and indeed he
returned not] and I passed my night on wake, nigh upon death, for that the door was locked on me, and my soul was like to depart my body on
account of the tryst..A certain singing-woman was fair of favour and high in repute, and it befell one day that she went out apleasuring. As she sat,
(133) behold, a man lopped of the hand stopped to beg of her, and he entered in at the door. Then he touched her with his stump, saying, "Charity,
for the love of God!" but she answered, "God open [on thee the gate of subsistence]!" and reviled him. Some days after this, there came to her a
messenger and gave her the hire of her going forth. (134) So she took with her a handmaid and an accompanyist; (135) and when she came to the
appointed place, the messenger brought her into a long passage, at the end whereof was a saloon. So (quoth she) we entered and found none
therein, but saw the [place made ready for an] entertainment with candles and wine and dessert, and in another place we saw food and in a third
beds..Then he wept till he wet his gray hairs and the king was moved to compassion for him and granted him that which he sought and vouchsafed
him that night's respite..Meanwhile, King Azadbekht and his wife stayed not in their flight till they came to [the court of] the King of Fars, (97)
whose name was Kutrou. (98) When they presented themselves to him, he entreated them with honour and entertained them handsomely, and
Azadbekht told him his story, first and last. So he gave him a great army and wealth galore and he abode with him some days, till he was rested,
when he made ready with his host and setting out for his own dominions, waged war upon Isfehend and falling in upon the capital, defeated the
rebel vizier and slew him. Then he entered the city and sat down on the throne of his kingship; and whenas he was rested and the kingdom was
grown peaceful for him, he despatched messengers to the mountain aforesaid in quest of the child; but they returned and informed the king that
they had not found him..? ? ? ? ? Persist not on my weakliness with thy disdain nor be Treason and breach of love its troth to thee attributed;.So she
made ready and setting out, traversed the deserts and spent treasures till she came to Sejestan, where she called a goldsmith to make her somewhat
of trinkets. [Now the goldsmith in question was none other than the prince's friend]; so, when he saw her, he knew her (for that the prince had
talked with him of her and had depictured her to him) and questioned her of her case. She acquainted him with her errand, whereupon he buffeted
his face and rent his clothes and strewed dust on his head and fell a-weeping. Quoth she, 'Why dost thou thus?' And he acquainted her with the
prince's case and how he was his comrade and told her that he was dead; whereat she grieved for him and faring on to his father and mother,
[acquainted them with the case]..The woman who used to act as decoy for them once caught them a woman from a bride-feast, under pretence that
she had a wedding toward in her own house, and appointed her for a day, whereon she should come to her. When the appointed day arrived, the
woman presented herself and the other carried her into the house by a door, avouching that it was a privy door. When she entered [the saloon], she
saw men and champions (131) [and knew that she had fallen into a trap]; so she looked at them and said, "Harkye, lads! (132) I am a woman and
there is no glory in my slaughter, nor have ye any feud of blood-revenge against me, wherefore ye should pursue me; and that which is upon me of
[trinkets and apparel] ye are free to take." Quoth they, "We fear thy denunciation." But she answered, saying, "I will abide with you, neither
coming in nor going out." And they said, "We grant thee thy life.".Poets, The Khalif Omar ben Abdulaziz and the, i. 45..? ? ? ? ? Whenas the
burdens all were bounden on and shrill The camel-leader's call rang out across the air,.David and Solomon, i. 275..20. Ali ben Bekkar and
Shemsennehar cliii.49. The Man who stole the Dog's Dish of Gold dcii.Sherik ben Amrou, what device avails the hand of death to stay? i.
204..Noureddin Ali of Damascus and Sitt el Milan, iii, 3..? ? ? ? ? I make a vow to God, if ever day or night.?STORY OF THE WEAVER WHO
BECAME A PHYSICIAN BY HIS WIFE'S COMMANDMENT..At this Queen Kemeriyeh was moved to exceeding delight and drank off her cup,
saying, 'Well done, O queen of hearts!' Moreover, she took off a surcoat of blue brocade, fringed with red rubies, and a necklace of white jewels,
worth an hundred thousand dinars, and gave them to Tuhfeh. Then she passed the cup to her sister Zelzeleh, who had in her hand sweet basil, and
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she said to Tuhfeh, 'Sing to me on this sweet basil.' 'Hearkening and obedience,' answered she and improvised and sang the following verses:.When
the king heard this, he said in himself, "Since the tither repented, in consequence of the admonitions [of the woodcutter], it behoves that I spare this
vizier, so I may hear the story of the thief and the woman." And he bade Er Rehwan withdraw to his lodging..When El Aziz had sat awhile, he
summoned the mamelukes of his son El Abbas, and they were five-and-twenty in number, besides half a score slave-girls, as they were moons, five
of whom the king had brought with him and other five he had left with the prince's mother. When the mamelukes came before him, he cast over
each of them a mantle of green brocade and bade them mount like horses of one and the same fashion and enter Baghdad and enquire concerning
their lord El Abbas. So they entered the city and passed through the [streets and] markets, and there abode in Baghdad nor old man nor boy but
came forth to gaze on them and divert himself with the sight of their beauty and grace and the goodliness of their aspect and of their clothes and
horses, for that they were even as moons. They gave not over going till they came to the royal palace, where they halted, and the king looked at
them and seeing their beauty and the goodliness of their apparel and the brightness of their faces, said, "Would I knew of which of the tribes these
are!" And he bade the eunuch bring him news of them..? ? ? ? ? Still by your ruined camp a dweller I abide; Ne'er will I change nor e'er shall
distance us divide..The draper answered with "Hearkening and obedience" and going forth from the deputy's presence, betook himself to his shop
and brought out thence [the casket and] somewhat considerable, which he removed to his house. At break of day he arose and going to his shop,
broke the lock and cried out and shrieked and called [on God for help,] till the folk assembled about him and all who were in the city were present,
whereupon he cried out to them, saying even as the prefect had bidden him; and this was bruited abroad. Then he made for the prefecture and
presenting himself before the chief of the police, cried out and complained and made a show of distraction..83. Adi ben Zeid and the Princess Hind
dclxviii.33. Ali the Persian and the Kurd Sharper ccxciv.When King Bekhtzeman heard this, his heart was comforted and he said in himself, 'I put
my trust in God. If He will, I shall overcome mine enemy by the might of God the Most High.' So he said to the folk, ' Know ye not who I am?' and
they answered, ' No, by Allah.' Quoth he, 'I am King Bekhtzeman.' When they heard this and knew that it was indeed he, they dismounted from
their horses and kissed his stirrup, to do him honour, and said to him, 'O king, why hast thou thus adventured thyself?' Quoth he, 'Indeed, my life is
a light matter to me and I put my trust in God the Most High, looking to Him for protection.' And they answered him, saying, 'May this suffice
thee! We will do with thee that which is in our power and whereof thou art worthy: comfort thy heart, for we will succour thee with our goods and
our lives, and we are his chief officers and the most in favour with him of all folk. So we will take thee with us and cause the folk follow after thee,
for that the inclination of the people, all of them, is to thee.' Quoth he, 'Do that unto which God the Most High enableth you.'.It is said that El
Mamoun (164) came one day upon Zubeideh, mother of El Amin, (165) and saw her moving her lips and muttering somewhat he understood not;
so he said to her, "O mother mine, dost thou imprecate [curses] upon me, for that I slew thy son and despoiled him of his kingdom?" "Not so, by
Allah, O Commander of the Faithful!" answered she, and he said, "What then saidst thou?" Quoth she, "Let the Commander of the Faithful excuse
me." But he was instant with her, saying, "Needs must thou tell it." And she replied, "I said, 'God confound importunity!'" "How so?" asked the
Khalif, and she said, "I played one day at chess with the Commander of the Faithful [Haroun er Reshid] and he imposed on me the condition of
commandment and acceptance. (166) He beat me and bade me put off my clothes and go round about the palace, naked; so I did this, and I
incensed against him. Then we fell again to playing and I beat him; so I bade him go to the kitchen and swive the foulest and sorriest wench of the
wenches thereof. [I went to the kitchen] and found not a slave-girl fouler and filthier than thy mother; (167) so I bade him swive her. He did as I
bade him and she became with child by him of thee, and thus was I [by my unlucky insistance] the cause of the slaying of my son and the
despoiling him of his kingdom." When El Mamoun heard this, he turned away, saying, "God curse the importunate!" to wit, himself, who had
importuned her till she acquainted him with that matter..70. Khusrau and Shirin and the Fisherman dclvi.? ? ? ? ? Reproach me not for what I did,
but be thou kind to one Who's sick of body and whose heart is wasted all away..But for the spying of the eyes [ill-omened,] we had seen, i.
50..?THE TENTH OFFICER'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? His sides the tamarisk's slenderness deride, so lithe they are, Whence for conceit in his own
charms still drunken doth he fare..Asleep and Awake, i. 5..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Old Man's Story (236) iv.? ? ? ? ? The pitcher then of goblets
filled full and brimming o'er With limpid wine we plunder, that pass from friend to friend..47. El Melik en Nasir and the three Masters of Police
cccxliii.? ? ? ? ? How many a mirth-exciting joy amid The raiment of ill chances lies in wait!.On this wise they abode a long while till one day the
wife went out in quest of water, whereof she had need, and espied a physician who had spread a carpet in the Thereon he had set out great store of
drugs and implements of medicine and he was speaking and muttering [charms], whilst the folk flocked to him and compassed him about on every
side. The weaver's wife marvelled at the largeness of the physician's fortune (16) and said in herself, 'Were my husband thus, he would have an
easy life of it and that wherein we are of straitness and misery would be enlarged unto him.'.79. The Devout Prince dclxiv
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